
The Ottawa West Trails recommended to be adopted with the following changes: 
The Beachburg Subdivision included with a northern terminus at Morris Island 
Drive through to a southern terminus at Cameron Harvey Drive. That Torbolton Ridge 
Road terminate at Vances Side Road, and Ridgetop Road is not included in the 



network. That Needham Side Road and Stonecrest Road not be included in the 
network. The Thomas Dolan Road from Diamondview Road to the Ottawa River not 
be included in the network. These changes can be seen in Schedule C7. The changes 
were made for the following reasons: Morris Island Drive terminus, 
because the City does not own the rail line beyond this location. The Cameron Harvey 
Road terminus, the residents of Kanata North voiced their preference to not have the 
trail come into the Ward. Torbolton Ridge Road and Ridgetop Road, due to the fact that 
there is nearly a kilometre of mature trees that would need a path cleared through them. 
Needham Side Road and Stonecrest Road, because they would lead to a section of 
Thomas Dolan Road that is recommended to not be used. Thomas Dolan 
from Diamondview Road to Ridgetop Road, because of wildlife fencing, it travels 
through the environmentally sensitive Carp Barrens, and the risk of on street parking 
and conflicting road use along the way. On Thomas Dolan, from Ridgetop Road through 
Dunrobin Road, there are turtle nesting sites for endangered turtles and significant 
wetlands. 


